
 

1 

February 2016 
Seventy Four Edition 

GUIDING STATEMENT OF  

THE BRITISH INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL ISTANBUL 
 

The British International School Istanbul provides a caring  

international environment, fostering cultural diversity.  Individual  

students achieve their full academic potential, inspired to become 

 lifelong learners and responsible citizens of the global community. 

 

BISI COMMUNITY  
NEWSLETTER 

YOUR COMMUNITY! 
YOUR NEWS! 

All photos can be found on our BISI Flickr  

Account:  https://www.flickr.com/photos/britishschoolistanbul/sets/ 
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Message from the Pre/Primary School 

 
Our school’s creative nature flourished this month: February commenced with our Literacy Week. 
Roald Dahl is a famous children’s author and so Miss Lynne, Area Leader for Literacy, and her Lit-
eracy Team decided to focus on his storybooks for the week. The children followed Literacy lessons 
centred on Roald Dahl books and then enjoyed a carousel of activities to complete the week. A 
huge thank you to Miss Lynne for organising the week, and to the parents who helped transform 
her classroom into Willy Wonka’s Chocolate Factory! 
 
Our creative characteristic continued as Miss Gwillim, our Area Leader for ESL and Languages, and 
Miss Lynne took the children to our annual Mother Tongue event at ENKA Schools. As our Guiding 
Statements’ objectives state, we ‘appreciate and celebrate cultural diversity’ and emphasize the im-
portance of home languages. We have mother tongue lessons in Dutch, French, German, Hungari-
an, Japanese and Russian and taught at school to support the children’s home languages. 
 
Our school’s caring feature thrived this month as we celebrated Valentine’s Day. With the help of 
Miss Charlotte, the Zekeriyakoy Campus Primary Student Council organised heart shaped biscuits 
to sell. The children decorated their biscuits with as many sprinkles that they could hold! 
 
The City Campus Primary Student Council organised a Literacy Week movie night with a Roald Dahl 
theme. The children enjoyed eating pizza and popcorn while watching Matilda. A very big thank 
you goes to Mr. Appleby and the City Campus Student Council. 
 
Our Early Years children celebrated an important date in February- they had attended 100 days in 
school this year- what an achievement! They dressed up in clothes and make up as if they were a 
centenarian and had a party to celebrate! 
 
We hope you enjoy this month’s Newsletter. 
 
Amanda Ilhan     Richard I’Anson 
Pre and Primary Deputy Director Pre and Primary Director 
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Zekeriyakoy—Pre/Primary - Literacy Week 

 

For more photos:https://flic.kr/s/

aHskrJHzkF 

https://flic.kr/s/aHskrJHzkF
https://flic.kr/s/aHskrJHzkF
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Alkent—Year 2 

Year 2 Trip to Rumeli Hisari Fortress 

 

As part of our ‘1453 Conquest of Constantinople’ History topic Year 2 from Alkent visited Rumeli Hisari 

Fortress. This is where Sultan Mehmed II prepared for his battle to take Constantinople from the Byzantines. 

Incredibly, this huge castle only took four months and sixteen to build! 

 

We had a great time exploring the castle and looking at the walls, towers, gates, cistern, minaret and cannons 

that were used in 1453. 

 

The weather was perfect and we all enjoyed finding out lots of information about this very interesting topic. 

 

Alison Guzel. 
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Etiler—Key Stage 2 - Literacy Week 

Literacy Week in KS2 Etiler 
 
From the beginning of the week, you could hear Dahl’s characters’ names 
bandied about the playground and staffroom accompanied with laughter, 
imitations or eyes rolled in disgust! In classes there were many creative 
lessons added to the curriculum.  
 
On Wednesday morning the children came in charcter costumes and then, 
our main event- the Carousel. From the moment the bell rang to come in till 
morning break there was a whirlwind of Dahlesque activity: disgusting Twit 
beard collages, Revolting Rhyme puzzles, Willy Wonka chocolate label design, 
Trunchbull’s newt design and races, Marvellous Medicine making and fast-
paced chases with Fantastic Mr Fox in the garden.  
 
On Friday we had the Inter-house Dahl book quiz. It was a very close run 
event with 2 tie-breaking questions! Then we headed off to half term with 
Verruca Salt’s song and fate ringing in our ears. 
 
Carolyn Guven 
Etiler Campus Coordinator 
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Message from the Secondary School 

With just 16 working days in the month is it any surprise that February seems to have flown by?  It seems 

incredible that here we are at the beginning of March and before the month is out the second term will be 

over!  Before we know it we will be into the Spring Break, the thoughts of the Year 11 and 13 students will 

be exclusively on their exams, the sun will be shining and the year will be virtually over. 

 

That is why the monthly Community Newsletter is so important.  It gives us the chance to look back over the 

last month and reflect on the events that took place at all levels of the school and to draw a breath before get-

ting on with all the great events still to come. 

 

The biggest event for me this month was undoubtedly the Careers Fair and there are a whole raft of people 

that I would like to thank for making the day such a success: 

 

The Organisers 

 

Judith Kuiper, Stephania Lapore, Sally Thurlow and Kathleen Hawthorne 

 

The Guest Speakers 

 

Anthony Romano, Ardan Ozmenoglu, Cafer Bozkurt, Caglar Iscioglu, Cevat Alibeyoglu, Christophe 

Chabaud, Demet Kurtoglu Gencalp,  Eftal Gudemez, Elena Pallotta, Emre Aki, Jinnie Kim, Kenan Begovic, 

Kenny Laurie, Nadia Cansun, Peter-Paul de Moor, Rogier Dolleman, Ross Thurlow, Sandrine Ramboux and 

Vivian Huizenga 

 

The Bridge Judges 

 

Erik Klomp, Kevin McLellan, Ruth McLellan 

 

The Students 

 

Year 9 (at the start of the day), Year 10, Year 11, Year 12 and Year 13 

 

The Photographers and Videographers 

 

David Mayer, Richard Robinson, Karen Dekker, Marlie Stassen, Suzanna Ghadzalli, Ramish Hussain and 

too many others to mention 

 

The Teachers 

 

All of the secondary staff members who came to watch and to give our students encouragement 

 

And our inimitable Master of Ceremonies 

 

Wilco van Herpen 

 

I would also like to thank Carmen Martino, John Bosman and Joy Bosman who put together the very first 

BISI Careers Day in 2012 and in doing so started a tradition at BISI.   
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Thank you to you all – we had a great day and I am sure that you will have made a difference to the direction 

some of our students were thinking of… we’ll never know for sure but you may have set in motion a train of 

events which will lead to some of our students having wonderful careers in fields that they would never have 

considered, if not for you! 

 

I hope you will enjoy reading this issue of the newsletter and reflecting on all the super events of the past 

month. 

 

William 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Guest Speakers  
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Zekeriyakoy—Secondary-Sports Department 

GIRLS BASKETBALL @ Istanbul International Community School 
 

The girls travelled to Hadimkoy, IICS campus to participate in the annual Basketball tournament. Teams 
from Robert College, MEF International, Gateway Academy and IICS competed in the full day of action 
packed basketball. 
 
Tuesday 16 February 2016 - SENIOR TEAM 
 
TEAM PLAYERS:  Mariam 14, Maja 2, Melissa 13, Carys 19, Emily 16, 
   Filiz 12, Melis 29, Akanksha 32, Nadia 32, Esra 8, Somi 14 
   Jana (assistant coach) 
 

   4th place 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thursday 18 February 2016 – JUNIOR TEAM 
 
TEAM PLAYERS: Sophie 10, Olivia 4, Oleander 22, Elise 13, 
   Pelin 21, Fernanada 5, Robyn 7, Sama 7 
 
    

3rd place 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Congratulations to both teams!  We brought home a trophy! 
Sandra Scotland 
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SENIOR BOYS 
 
During mid-February the Basketball ISL tournaments are held over a week at IICS. Traditionally our school is 
not very strong in this sport compared to the other international schools. The tournament week started 
with the Senior boys, who with very limited training, played four matches. After losing against IICS, we con-
tinue with three very close draw, fun and exciting matches. Congratulations to all the participants for their 
effort and improvement throughout the games.  
  

Thank you to all students who participated in this event. 

  

Christian Huegel 
  

JUNIOR BOYS 

 

On Wednesday 17th the Junior boys basketball team travelled to IICS to take part in the ISL basketball com-

petition. Over the course of the day the boys participated against 4 other schools from around Istanbul. De-

spite coming away without a trophy there were some positive displays from our team throughout the day and 

they improved as the tournament progressed.  

 

The tournament was a great building block for future development and as much of our team was made up of 

Year 7 students, it was a valuable learning experience and should benefit them in future tournaments, either 

this year or in future years. The foundations have been laid for what should be a promising basketball team 

in the coming years. 

Luke Mills 
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Zekeriyakoy—Secondary – TOK  

 

 

Theory of Knowledge Guest Speaker: Will Storr, 22 February 2016 Zek Campus 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our human brain is a biological machine that turns events into a dramatic narrative in which we are 
the hero. Using the latest research from neuroscience and psychology, Will Storr, award-winning au-
thor of 'Heretics - Adventures with the Enemies of Science' (2013) and 'Will Storr versus the Super-
natural' (2006) explained to Year 12 just how we construct our knowledge of the world around us, 
and how unreliable our impressions are. 
 
He wrote to us afterwards to compliment the 'clever, polite and engaging students'.  
 
Our students wrote that it was 'interesting and thought-provoking' and they enjoyed and 'took many 
things from it.' 
 

Dominic Sargent 
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Zekeriyakoy—Secondary - Creative Arts Department 

Secondary Creative Arts Long-form Improvisation Day, Saturday 20 February 2016 

 

Curtis Erhart, master improviser and experienced teacher of long-form Improvisation from the Istanbul-based 

English-language improvisation group 'The Institution' , gave a day long workshop to a select group of sec-

ondary students at the Zek Campus on Saturday 20th February.  

 

The students wrote that they 'really enjoyed the experience of the improvisation workshop. 

The group were a blast and the exercises were serious but enjoyable and entertaining.' For his part, Curtis said 

that the students were 'real naturals at it'.  

 

Curtis performs with his colleagues at YOTA just off Istiklal Caddesi most Friday evenings. 

 

Dominic Sargent 
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Zekeriyakoy—Secondary – Literacy Week 
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Zekeriyakoy—Secondary - Careers Fair 
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You’re hired! Business Management students compete for job at 

Disney 

 

 

 

Year 12 Business Management students have been putting their 

classroom business theory into practice as they were given the task of 

applying for a job at Disney’s prestigious ‘Cultural Exchange 

Programme’ open to university students based at Disney World, 

Orlando, Florida. 

 

As part of the process the students had to complete an application form 

which included a 300 word essay on how they met the job description 

and person specification and why they should be hired. The students 

were all interviewed by Mr McLellan who has 8 years experience of 

working in the recruitment industry. The students took the recruitment 

task and interview role play very seriously and dressed in smart formal 

and Disney clothes for the interview. 

 

Feedback from Mr McLellan after the interview process provided students with sound advice and guidance on 

how they could improve for future interview situations.  Mr McLellan felt that the students did a fantastic job 

and had really prepared themselves and knew their information about the job role and Disney. It was a very 

difficult decision to pick one candidate to hire and it was incredbily close between all four students: Jana Al-

Zawawi, Elahe Hosseinzadeh, Olivia Alatan and Ramish Hussain. However, based on the student’s ability to 

match their skills to the job describition and answer questions before  they were even answered! Mr McLellan 

announced ‘’Olivia Alatan – you’re hired!’’ Olivia was presented with a small prize for winning and 

commented: ‘’I thought it was very engaging, fun and a great experience where we could use the knowledge 

we learned in class and adapted it to a real life situation.’’ 

 

Jana commented: ’’ It was an exciting experience! The intervewi was great, it taugth me that the smallest 

things count.’’ 

 

Elahe commented: ’’I learnt and experienced so much! Somethiing I will never forget.’’ 

 

Ramish commented: ’’I loved the experience, especially with Mr McLellan being the interviewer. It helped 

me to learn a lot of things and really got me to know how to shine during an interview. ’’ 

Ruth McLellan 

Zekeriyakoy—Secondary - Business Studies 
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